ISO Notes March 7, 2019
***distribute to all ISO members***

Notes index

ISO News and Announcements
1. Update on post-convention timelines and processes
2. ISO Convention Summary out next week with Internal Bulletin
3. New ISO Finances System and dues update
4. NBC Delegate Elections and 3/18 NBC conference call
5. Comrades of Color Caucus conference call 3/11
6. Socialism 2019 Conference call for all branches, 3/25
7. Promoting SW stories
8. Anti-Nazi National Working Group Conference Call to prep for 
Bolsonaro protests, 3/11
9. ISO Gender Justice working group conference call, 3/10
10. Organizing a national #MeToo conference 
11. Green New Deal conference call

Actions and Events
12. International Women’s Day
13. Union members stand with Congresswoman Ilhan Omar
14. April 6 Day of Action for Abortion Rights 
15. Organizing for March 30 Great Return March in Palestine 
16. Mobilizations against fascism, Bolsonaro, and Venezuela 
coup in mid-March
17. Potential Stop & Shop Strike

References
18. Details for new ISO dues system

1. Update on post-convention timelines and processes
The past convention raised lots of expectations and tasks for the incoming leadership, and comrades may want to know where things are at.  

The new ISO Steering Committee met for the second time last weekend, and will be meeting weekly at least through the month.  We've created a list of deadlines to fulfill the tasks mandated by resolutions from convention, generated a "map" of all of the bodies in the organization, and created an ISO report to keep track of where things are at.  We are also forming committees to draft our public perspectives document, to implement changes around political affirmative action, and to act on the many other resolutions passed at the last convention.  In terms of the apology letters, we are looking forward to working with the POC Caucus, including on the upcoming conference call on March 11, and any other Caucuses or members from specially oppressed groups. As you have seen, the finances committee has sent out the new link for ISO dues.

We are also figuring out how best to coordinate work between the National Office, the National Committee (which met for the first time this past weekend), and the National Branch Council (whose first conference call is March 18).

We realize that there's a lot of expectations and uncertainty.  We invite comrades to reach out elected branch and district leadership, convention attendees from your branch/twig, and SC/NC/NBC members and ask whatever questions they have regarding processes, and emerging questions and debates.

On the Bernie campaign and the Democratic Party, we want to quickly remind comrades where we are at.  On the one hand, we have not changed "Where We Stand," and advocate independence from the Republican and Democratic parties.  On the other hand, we are encouraging debate and dialogue within the organization (as represented by the vote for the special convention in September) and are actively defending people like Ilhan Omar right now.  We may individually fall on different sides of this discussion, and trust comrades to be able to present our current position, while acknowledging emerging debates.

2. ISO Convention Summary and IB out next week
A team of comrades has been working on transforming the notes taken at Convention into a summary report and hopes to have it ready for publication in the Internal Bulletin by next week along with any other submissions to the IB that are received. 

3. ISO dues campaign update
[bookmark: _GoBack]The full instructions for signing up as a member with our new dues system went out on Monday. Please refer to those Notes for guidance (we’ve included them at the end of this week’s Notes for easy reference, see #18). So far, about 225 people have signed up. Thank you to everyone who responded quickly. It is clear that we have a very serious and committed membership and if the campaign continues as it has, we will be on solid footing. But it’s important that we carry it through to sign up every single member. The exception to this is people who should not be signed up through this system for security or other issues; in these cases, speak to your treasurer and have them contact Alan and Jen from the finances committee.

For everyone else, please sign up as soon as you can. Here’s the link to start signing up for the new system: http://bit.ly/JoinTheISO

We know that some people will need until the 15th to gather the funds for their first payment as this is the usual withdrawal date. However, anyone who can do so should sign up ASAP - if you have a credit card, you will have an extra month to pay so this can be a good option. We’re asking everyone to at least keep their dues at the current level and consider if you can raise them. This will help us meet the ambitious goals we set out at convention. A quick note of thanks to everyone who is using the “comment on dues” field to explain your situation - it’s inspiring to see how much thought people are putting in.

Branches should make sure to follow up with members. Jen will be sending a report to each branch about who has signed up (dues amount is confidential and will not be shared); this can be used to follow up. I would suggest calling and texting people the sign-up link as many people don’t check email regularly. That link can also be used for signing up new members.

If everyone can really focus on this, we hope to have the vast majority of members signed up by the middle of the month. This will set us up to meet the goals we laid out in the finances committee report - including being on target for a first financial report by the special convention in September. Many thanks to all members who are working hard to make this a success.

4. NBC Update and first conference call
As mentioned in the ISO Notes 2/28, the Ad Hoc Coordinating Committee has come up with the following proposal for a March 18th NBC call.  Currently the times are provisional, as we are waiting to see how long we think we will need for the Coordinating Committee Voting Discussion and the Socialism 2019 point. 

Here is the proposed agenda:
 
1. Building a Trans Inclusive Organization and Trans Liberation
2. Voting for the NBC Organizing Committee
3. Building Socialism 2019

In addition, we are looking for a time keeper and two notetakers for the next call.

Also, just as a reminder, your branch should be holding new delegate elections before the 18th. This means that if you are on this list, you may or may not be the person who will be the delegate for the next term. That makes this agenda-setting a little bit difficult, but if you already have a new NBC delegate, please forward this email so that they can give input. 

We are also including some recommendations for thinking about the responsibilities of the NBC delegate. Please share these with your branch if you have not already voted, so there is a clear understanding of the expectations of the NBC delegate. This is still a developing body, so we can talk about any changes we want to make to these ideas over the year. 

Role of the NBC delegate
As we have moved to a delegated NBC body, there is better opportunity for cohesion and development nationally.  In order to get the most out of the discussions, we wanted to put together some ideas about the expectations for the NBC delegate so that comrades know what they will be asked to do.  We encourage NBC delegates to take their role seriously and consider it one of (or THE) important roles that they play in the branch.

NBC delegates will:
1. Attend the regular monthly meetings.
2. Attend the yearly in-person meeting in September
3. Actively participate in the process of voting on the proposal from the Coordinating Committee or raising alternate ideas.
4. Bring the experiences of their branch into the NBC discussion.
5. Bring the discussion from the NBC back into the branch.
There is no expected experience of an NBC member. We believe that NBC members can be folks who have been in the organization a long time or a fairly short period of time, so long as they bring with them the training and political judgement necessary to make sharp assessments of their branch's and the organization's activity and are invested in being a delegate as one of their political roles in their branch.

As always, guests are welcome on the NBC calls.
 
Delegates are elected for one term (between conventions) and there are no term limits, meaning that current delegates are eligible for re-election. However, all delegates are immediately recallable at any time by the branch that elects them (as is the case for any elected ISO body). In keeping with the decision of this year’s convention to incorporate affirmative action into the ISO rules and procedures, branches should be sure to practice affirmative action in their delegate elections. We also encourage branches to nominate delegates that are not already on another national leadership body.
 
Once your branch has held NBC delegate elections, please send the contact info for your delegate to the Ad Hoc Committee. This committee will continue to coordinate the NBC until the Organizing Committee elections take place. For the time being, send delegate information to Isabelle B. (Rochester NY) at isabelle.bartter@gmail.com.
 
—The NBC Ad Hoc Committee: Isabelle B (Rochester), Jessica HW (Bay Area), Jonah BA (Baltimore), Pranav J (Columbus), Nisha B (Chicago), Nolan R (Burlington), and Doniella M (Bay Area)

5. Comrades of Color Caucus call on March 11
It is with great excitement and pleasure that we invite all comrades of color to join the first People of Color Caucus (POCC) national call. 

March 11, 2019
8:30pm EST/5:30 PST
Zoom info
https://zoom.us/j/168649253

Call-in info:
669 900 6833, 168649253# 
929 205 6099, 168649253#
Meeting ID: 168 649 253

Contact: POCCsoc@gmail.com

Proposed agenda:
1) Convention report back & assessment: (1 hour 20 mins) 
2) Formalizing POC caucus & next steps: (40mins)

Background to call
At the 2019 ISO convention comrades unanimously voted for political affirmative action thanks to all the brave comrades who stood up to share their unpleasant experiences in the ISO and the urgent need for structural changes, restorative justice, apologies and accountability in order to build a multi-racial organization capable of attracting and retaining people of color. On the Sunday night of convention Comrades of color decided to meet to debrief and assess the convention discussion. When questions regarding the possibilities of forming a caucus came up, a comrade exclaimed, “This is it! We are caucusing!” 

To our knowledge, it was the first formal national POC caucus discussion in the ISO about building a multiracial organization, after years of such attempts being dismissed as identity politics and non-marxist, and it was liberating. The meeting was an important step but we had many questions remaining and many comrades of color missing from the conversation. 

We, thus, organized this call to provide a space to assess past politics and practices/mistakes, their impact on comrades of color and on our project of building a multiracial organization, and how we can address these issues in order to heal, build/rebuild trust, and build a socialist movement on stronger, anti-racist politics. The purpose of the call is to report back on and assess the discussions and resolutions on building a multiracial organization, and relatedly, to discuss how we want to politically organize ourselves as members of color, thoughts and suggestions on the apology and reparations/restorative process, and the purpose and next steps of the POC caucus. 

Lastly, multiple comrades have stressed the need for a POC caucus listserv, so we went ahead and created an email to begin to compile that information. Please email us your name, email and branch/twig to POCCsoc@gmail.com to be included on the listserv. We will discuss these initiatives during the call as well and hopefully formalize this listserv and get more comrades involved in this work.

6. Socialism 2019 Conference call for all branches
Socialism 2019 is on the horizon, and it is time to turn our organization toward the conference as we turn toward struggle. As comrades know, we have the S19 brochures ready this year quite early, and these have gone out to branches from convention or are in the mail for the large districts. To prepare our branches to organize the conference and make this the biggest, best Socialism we’ve ever had, we are having a national call on Monday, March 25. All branches should designate a Socialism organizer and have that person plan to be on the national call. Further updates about the conference will be forthcoming in the ISO Notes.
 
Call info:
National S19 Call
Time: Mar 25, 2019
7:30 PM Central Time (US and Canada)

Join Zoom Meeting
https://zoom.us/j/820785054

Call-in info:
929 205 6099, 820785054#
669 900 6833, 820785054#

7. Promoting SW stories
The convention began a lot of big discussions about the future of the ISO, including its publications like Socialist Worker, and people have been getting started on thinking through the different proposals. But in the meanwhile, the new SW paper edition is out with tons of great articles, and the website has been pumping out contributions from members around the organization at full capacity.
 
The most-read article since convention is “Getting ready for Bernie 2020”, at 2,000 reads and counting—a pretty good number for SW. The staff discussed how we should cover the Sanders campaign, now that it’s underway, in a way that opens space for the full range of discussion in the ISO. We consciously made this first article about Sanders the opening of a series titled “Sanders 2020 and the left”. We want this series to contain not just Readers’ View responses and exchanges on different articles, but other articles taking different aspects of the campaign and expressing different points of view. Stay tuned for more articles in the series.
 
The second top read since convention as Justin Akers Chacón’s article “The empire behind the coup” exposing U.S. connections to the conflict in Venezuela. This shows the interest in the subject and also the interest in the ISO in trying to express an anti-imperialist resistance. 
 
Other major articles that you shouldn’t miss is our ongoing coverage of strikes and labor struggles, starting with our on-the-spot coverage from the Oakland teachers’ strikes, and also including the outstanding report of the UE strike in Erie, Pennsylvania, featured on Wednesday. These articles don’t get the same readership (we’re not totally sure why), but we hope ISO members read them closely and share them, because you won’t find this on-the-ground view of the labor upsurge in ANY other publication. 
 
One more plug: The coverage of the local Chicago elections, including the independent socialist campaign of Rossana Rodriguez, ought to be at the center of our ongoing discussion of the opportunities for putting forward an alternative to the left of the Democrats.
 
Summary: Don’t forget to read the ongoing coverage in SW, and try to get others to read it, too!

8. Anti-Nazi National Working Group Conference Call to prep for Bolsonaro protests
Monday March 11, 8:30pm EST
Join Zoom Meeting
https://zoom.us/j/693687893
Call-in info
929 205 6099, 693687893#
669 900 6833, 693687893#

Brazil’s neo-fascist President Jair Bolsonaro's will be in Washington DC to meet with Donald Trump from March 17th through 20th. In preparation for this visit ISO comrades have worked with other forces to organize actions at Brazilian consulates and embassies around the country.
The protest in DC is looking very good (https://www.facebook.com/events/252598192338163/). There are plans for similar actions in many other places, including one in NYC (https://medium.com/@uarfnyc/release-nyc-coalition-to-hold-march-against-racism-and-fascism-saturday-march-16-2019-cf7f4dd53783?fbclid=IwAR3gMvntu0lNSXT6f3KX6qoRo0GJbI-jIkTp4-FJgiSpbXD3hvuPLt0hRWg). Many of the actions are part an international day of action against racism and fascism on March 16th co-sponsored by organizations around the world.
This conference call will prepare and coordinate comrades who are engaged in anti-Bolsonaro demonstrations to achieve the greatest impact possible. We will discuss how best to connect events happening around the country and put a national face on the actions taking place.
Bolsonaro's meeting with Trump is part of an attempt to cohere the global far right behind reactionary politics within countries as well as coordinated imperialist projects like Washington’s desire to conduct a coup in Venezuela.
Our protests against Bolsonaro are important for opposing both those agendas. All comrades and branches involved in anti-fascist organizing are welcome to join the call. See below for call details.      --Michael Sh. 
9. ISO Gender Justice Working Group conf call March 10
The Gender Justice Working group will have a conference call at to assess convention, discuss formalizing and electing a coordinating committee, the April 6th day of action and plans for an upcoming study group on The Politics of Everybody. We are encouraging all members interested in getting involved in this work to join the call. Sunday, March 10th at 3 pm PST/5 pm CST/6 pm EST
Call in info: 
1. (605) 313-4185
2. Enter the access code: 168236
10. Organizing a national #MeToo conference (or related gender justice conference)
A team of comrades is exploring the idea of initiating a national #MeToo conference, or other version of a gender justice conference, that we would organize with comrades and allies from many other organizations. 

The general vision is a #MeToo conference that forefronts labor organizing against sexual harassment, from hotel and McDonald's workers to Google; the outpouring of organizing against sexual assault on campuses; the criminal justice system (including immigrant detention) as the largest source of sexual violence in the United States; the ubiquity and severity of sexual violence against trans people and queer people; and imperialism as a cause of sexual violence, including in Palestine. 

The conference would create space for discussion of immediate steps and campaigns as well as big political questions (including what we’re fighting for, in many different senses), and networking among people involved in all these different aspects of organizing against sexual violence.

There are two ways comrades can help right now:
- First, if you know of organizations or individuals who should be part of a conference like this, especially ones that might want to be involved in a planning capacity where they help to shape the vision and organize the conference, please let us know! This will really help!
- Second, if you’d like to be part of the national ISO team working on this, also let us know and we will include you in an upcoming conference call.

In either case, please fill out this brief form:
http://bit.ly/ISO-MeToo-conference

There is also a specific question about whether #MeToo is the right frame for the conference or whether we should try to initiate a more broadly framed gender justice conference. If you’re generally on board with the spirit of putting work into initiating a conference along the lines described above, but disagree with the framing, please don’t hesitate to get involved; we will make this a point of discussion in the first conference call.

You can send questions to Elizabeth W-F (Twin Cities) at ewrigleyfield@gmail.com. Thanks!

11. Green New Deal conference call

People's Green New Deal First Organizing Call 
Sunday, March 10th 7-9 PM EST

Please send an RSVP to Zach Z at zach.zill@gmail.com if you plan to attend.

Click this link to join the call : https://zoom.us/j/388568272
Or call this number: +1 646 876 9923
Here is the Zoom meeting ID: 388 568 272

We believe that the best version of a Green New Deal will be won by on-the-ground struggle while working with those elected officials who are committed to serving that struggle. This campaign is how we will contribute to that fight! Others have made similar statements: the Climate Justice Alliance have called for a Green New Deal approach that builds grassroots power; Kali Akuno of Cooperation Jackson has argued that we must ensure the Green New Deal does not simply become Green Capitalism; Trade Unions for Energy Democracy are developing ideas for how a Just Transition off fossil fuels can ensure good lives for workers and be driven by their collective strength; and DSA Ecosocialists have laid out a compelling vision of a radical Green New Deal.

Our campaign will run from Earth Day (April 22nd) 2019 to Earth Day 2020. Our goals are:
To hold a series of public hearings bringing together scientific-technical knowledge with the expertise of organized social movements to generate a grounded and radical vision of what the best Green New Deal would look like.

The agenda for the call on Sunday is as follows:
*Introduction to the People’s Green New Deal - what are our goals, how can we achieve them?
Introductions from representatives of some of our partner organizations.

*Dividing up the workload - a review of the core teams of activists that we need and how to volunteer.

*Schedule for regular organizing calls during the campaign.

We really look forward to working with you all on a volunteer-led, rank-and-file campaign for a People’s Green New Deal!

In solidarity,

Jamie Bemis, Zach Zill, David Hoffman, Rebecca Orrison, Conor Dempsey
Science for the People

Actions and Events

12. International Women’s Day
Happy International Women’s Day! Please share SW’s editorial here: https://socialistworker.org/2019/03/05/when-women-workers-lead-the-way and join in events organized by International Women’s Strike and others: https://www.womenstrikeus.org/events/

Branches should be sure to report on actions and events in their areas to Socialist Worker. 




13. Union members stand with Congresswoman Ilhan Omar
Comrades who are members of unions should sign this petition and share it with co-workers:
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLScumTD2SFYnW9VstkHr5aDXRopNeipju8brLJsCSqUleh4jKg/viewform

14. April 6 Day of Action for Abortion Rights 
—Michelle F. for the Gender Justice Working Group
Many members of the Gender Justice Working group are working in close collaboration with DSA members to have a National Day of Action for abortion rights by hosting clinic defenses in as many cities as possible. April 6th comes at the tail end of 40 Days of "Life." This is an exciting development because it is a pro-active (instead of reactive) action, and members in the Twin Cities, NYC, and Cincinnati/NKY are working closely with DSA members to plan these actions.  

There are many things that members and branches can do to help spread the word and build this day of action as broadly as possible:

1) Like and share the facebook page for the National Day of Action here https://www.facebook.com/Movement-for-Abortion-Defense-National-Day-of-Action-330470167595949/
2) Start organizing a clinic defense for your local clinic for April 6th and reach out to your local DSA and other leftie and feminist groups in your area. When you have a fb event up for the Day of Action, post it to the fb and we'll share it

3) Share pictures of past clinic defenses with the fb page, and if you can, submit a picture of just a story to the page to be re-shared with the hashtag "WhyIdefendclinics" 

4) The wordpress site for the day of action and the new consortium of clinic defense groups is still in the works, but please follow along at our wordpress site for other writing and updates: https://movementforabortiondefense.com/

5) If you are planning to host a clinic defense, join us for a conference call on Saturday, March 16 at 1 pm PST, 2 pm MST, 3 pm CST, 4 pm EST and encourage close allies to join as well (this is not an ISO-only call). Call-in details to be shared in upcoming notes. We have a Slack workspace set up, so if you would like to be added to that workspace, please email Michelle at michelle.e.farber@gmail.com 
6) If you are interested in getting involved with the Gender Justice Working group, our next working group call will be Sun March 10th at 3 pm PST/5 pm CST/6 pm EST. Call-in details to be shared in upcoming ISO Notes.



15. Organizing for March 30
[bookmark: 0.0.1.1__GoBack]This March 30th marks the one-year anniversary of the Great Return March in Palestine.  The Great Return March commemorates Land Day of 1976 when Palestinians carried out a general strike to resist Israel’s plans more widespread dispossession.  Originally intended to last until May 15, 2018, the 20th anniversary of the Nakba, the march instead continues.  The anniversary of March 30th has taken on special resonance in the U.S. because of a national speaking tour featuring Ahmed Artema, the instigator of the March.  ISO is already involved in helping to organize events in conjunction with March 30th in New York City, Chicago, the Bay Area, Boston, Columbus and South Florida.ISO branches should coordinate at least one event around March 30th to bring attention to the Great Return March and build public education about Land Day and the history of the Nakba. SW will feature an interview with Artema in coming days.  Branches should read and discuss the interview as part of their planning for March 30th.   
The day itself can be commemorated in a many ways depending on branch capacity: read-ins, teach-ins, public meetings, rallies, marches.  Branches should look to work with groups and organizations allied to Palestinian struggle in planning the event.  For example: Native American and Indigenous communities; Black Lives Matter groups; Latinx organizations; Arab and Muslim groups.  Branches should also reach out to national organizations that have local representation: JVP, US Campaign for Palestinian Rights, SJP.  Comrades should emphasize in their organizing the recent United Nations report on Israeli state violence and repression of the Great Return March available here: https://www.ohchr.org/Documents/HRBodies/HRCouncil/CoIOPT/A_HRC_40_74.pdf 
The report concludes that Israeli military forces may have committed war crimes in murdering more than 200 protesters, and by deliberately targeting journalists, aid workers, and children.  The report is a stark document of mass murder.  Branches can use the document to advertise March 30th events, read from it at the events, and tie it to U.N. Resolution 194 guaranteeing Palestinian refugees the Right of Return to their homeland---the impetus for the Great Return March.  
Organizing for March 30th should also be mindful of ongoing attacks by Zionists, the mainstream media, and both Democratic and Republican parties against Ilhan Omar for her remarks condemning Israel’s record of atrocities.  The U.N. document is a particularly effective way of educating people who are new to Palestine politics the asymmetrical power relationship, stark violence and international outrage at the Israeli Occupation.  Our commemorations of March 30th should provide robust celebration of the spirit of Palestinian resistance and robust defense of Palestinians allies under attack for their courage.
Comrades should report on their branch activities to the Middle East Working Group which is helping to coordinate events around March 30th.  Reports can be sent to Sumaya Awad at sumayamawad@gmail.com or Shireen Akram-Boshar at  shireen_akram-boshar@alumni.brown.edu.
16. Mobilizations against fascism, Bolsonaro, and Venezuela coup in mid-March
Comrades in DC are helping to put together a demonstration against Bolsonaro across the street from the Blair House (where he will be staying) on the 17th, bottom-lined by the United Against Hate coalition, which the ISO initiated. Facebook event: https://www.facebook.com/events/252598192338163/

In the Bay Area, comrades are organizing a demonstration at the Brazilian consulate on March 14, the anniversary of the assassination of Marielle Franco. This work is being done in collaboration with comrades from Idle No More, who are emphasizing the threat Bolsonaro poses to indigenous peoples and to the Amazon. 

Solidarity with Venezuela: On March 16, there are demonstrations against the right-wing coup attempt in Venezuela in Los Angeles [https://www.facebook.com/events/764815940563790/] and DC [https://www.facebook.com/events/242059076711261/]. 

Comrades outside of LA and DC should join Venezuela solidarity protests in their area as united front actions against U.S. intervention. While we may disagree with some of the organizers about our assessment of the Maduro government, the most important thing is to demonstrate our opposition to U.S. imperialism. Comrades should ask to speak to represent the ISO at these protests if possible. For more information, please see SW’s most recent articles. 

Also on March 16, there is a large demonstration planned against racism and fascism in New York City [https://www.facebook.com/events/366507350778217/], with calls for demos in cities across the world as part of an international week of action (see below). 

And if you're planning on being in DC for either the Bolsonaro demo or the Venezuela solidarity march, please contact Michael Sh at the email address below or at 313-903-2298. —Michael Sh (DC) and Alex S (Bay Area) for the anti-fascist working group
alexschmaus@gmail.com and m3h.shallal@gmail.com

17. Stop & Shop potential strike in March
New England comrades should keep their eyes on the potential for a regional strike at Stop & Shop. Good background info here: http://inthesetimes.com/working/entry/21766/stop-and-shop-workers-strike-authorization-ufcw-trump-tax-cuts-grocery?fbclid=IwAR0J5jm8xqLqz_6bgeNT_D7m3if86QG_m2Os_Y55MN4_M3XHyrv2rFqN4bA

As soon as you hear any news about a strike date, please notify Dana from the ISO strike solidarity team: danalblanchard@gmail.com

References

18. THE ISO MEMBER SIGN-UP CAMPAIGN IS READY TO GO!

As the last ISO Notes explained, we have a big task to sign up every member in a new system for organizing membership and collecting monthly dues. As of now, this system is live and we need every branch and member to help make it a success. Here’s what we need you to do:

-- Here’s the link to start signing up for the new system: http://bit.ly/JoinTheISO But read on before you jump right in. 

-- The form will first ask you for some information about yourself, and later about what you do and how you came to the ISO. We are trying to get enough info to stay in touch and to help us know more about ISO members, without asking for anything that would be damaging if the system were ever breached, which is always a possibility. 

-- You’ll be asked to set your monthly dues. The (extremely outdated) dues scale will be there to give new people an idea of what to set as dues. We’re asking you as a member to set your dues for at least the level you pay now—and to think about whether you can give more.

-- Your dues contribution will be paid as soon as you sign up, and then the system will charge your credit card or bank account the same amount on the same day every month afterward. Dues in February were taken out of bank accounts on February 19, so if you can’t afford to pay your dues for March right away, it’s okay to wait a week. But please don’t forget—getting this new system working is going to be very important for the ISO. And if you pay by credit card, you’ll have an extra cushion anyway!

-- We also want to ask you to pay the processing fees for credit card payments or ACH bank transfers. If you pay $100 a month in dues, your extra cost will be $3 a month. But if we didn’t do this, the ISO would be losing somewhere in the neighborhood of $1,300 to $1,500 a year. We hope that’s okay. PS, you don’t have to calculate the extra money—it will be added to your payment. So if you sign up at $100 a month, your credit card will be charted $103 (or so).

-- You’ll also be able to set a login name and password you can return to the membership system any time you have to change personal information, your payment method or information, your monthly dues amount, etc. We’re also going to try to make members-only stuff like documents available through this system. So definitely create a login and password to get you back into the system. (PS, this is where you’ll go to log back in if you need to: 

https://internationalsocialist.z2systems.com/login.jsp You might want to save this somewhere.)

-- If you currently make your financial contribution to the ISO in another way, you should still sign up to be a member so we have a complete list of our membership, and so you have access to members-only stuff. You can put a smaller amount under Monthly Dues and note in the space provided why you’re setting your dues lower.

-- If you don’t want to sign up online or can’t make online payments, talk to your branch treasurer. If it’s a problem of not having a credit card you want to rely on, you might be able to sign up yourself, and ask to use another comrade’s payment information for your monthly dues. Some members should not sign up online at all because of security concerns. If you’re in that category, it’s important to talk to the convener or treasurer of your branch right away, and make sure they contact NationalOfficeISO@gmail.com. We have a plan for branches to collect dues from members who can’t or shouldn’t use their name online—we’ll be rolling that out in the ISO Notes and through organizers.

-- If you were previously signed up to have dues taken out for two or more members, we're asking all members to sign up individually. There will be no problem signing up separately, but providing the same credit card or bank transfer information, so it's no longer necessary to double up. 

-- That’s all you need to do for now. The system will continue to charge the same monthly contribution each month from the day you signed up.

-- If you have any problems, get in touch with maassalan@gmail.com. Or if you have any questions about how this all works. Or if you have any advice about how to improve our system.

Every member should sign up when they get this, but branches should also make announcements and follow up individually with members who are not regularly at meetings. Here’s the link again: http://bit.ly/JoinTheISO

Thanks for doing this. We made big plans at the convention, and setting up this new dues collection system is an important step on the way to realizing them.


1

